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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Alcohol Beverage Control Board 
 
DATE: August 10, 2020 
 
FROM:  Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
 
RE:   City of Bethel Resolution Request 
 
Members of the Board, 
 
Attached is a July 28, 2020 resolution passed by the City of Bethel. The City of Bethel resolution 
is requesting the Alcohol Beverage Control Board consider restricting within the City of Bethel 
the amounts of curbside pickup of alcohol sold by restaurants and eating places and only if the 
order of beer or wine accompanies an order or a meal, is prepared by the licensee on the 
premises, and that the food purchased at the retail price is at least 50% of the retail price of the 
alcohol purchase which accompanies the order. 
 
In April of this year the ABC passed the home curbside and home delivery of beer and wine for 
with a food order. Curbside pickup did not have a limit to the amount of alcohol whereas the 
home deliver provision allowed for: 

 Only bona fide restaurant or eating places (including those who hold beverage dispensary 
licenses and other qualified license types that possess restaurant designation permits) 

 Only beer, wine, or cider can be included with the food order 
 The delivery order must have food prepared by the licensee 
 The value of the beer or wine purchased in the delivery cannot be more than twice the 

value of the food (e.g.: if $25 of food is purchased, the value of the alcohol in that order 
must not exceed $50). 

 
The City of Bethel is requesting that the board consider giving them the same, or similar, 
provisions alcohol amount restrictions for curbside food delivery. The ABC’s Board authority to 
do so is fully dependent on the Governor’s suspension order, which does not require a food 
purchase for curbside pickup. 
 
Additionally, AMCO has recently received an inquiry by a licensee who is approved to serve 
food and alcohol curbside and who was also asking about the reasonable amount of alcohol to 
accompany the curbside food orders. 
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The ABC may consider passing a resolution to request the Governor to modify his suspension 
order so that the ABC can then propose regulations to set out curbside limitations that mirror 
home delivery limitations. 
 
Regards, 
 
Glen Klinkhart 
Interim Director 
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Board 
550 W 7th Ave #1600, Anchorage, AK 99501 
Office (907) 269-0350 






































































































